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  To Whom It May Concern, 

 

I am most pleased to write an unconditional endorsement of Margaret Unger as an exceptional and talented  

mediator, who served as an independent contractor for the Justice Center of Atlanta, Inc. from 1989-2004.  During  

those fifteen years, Ms. Unger undertook extensive training to expand her areas of mediation practice.  Indeed, she  

mediated disputes arising out of the Probate, Magistrate, Juvenile, State and Superior Courts.  Starting with the  

court system was a natural thing for her as, prior to her emigrating from Great Britain and living in the United  

States, she had been appointed by the Lord Chancellor of Great Britain to the Commission of Magistrate/Justice of  

the Peace.  In that capacity, although she was not a lawyer nor required to be so, she held court and adjudicated  

many matters from 1985-1988. Not stopping with the courts, however, she learned to mediate discrimination and  

civil rights claims arising under Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended in 1991, and was in a prime  

position to assist the Justice Center in mediating such cases for the United States Postal Service in five  

Southeastern states from 1994-2000.  Traveling to far off places and unfamiliar environs to mediate requires a  

person of great responsibility and flexibility.  Ms. Unger proved herself to be just this type of mediator.   

 

In yet another substantive area, Ms. Unger took more mediation and legal training and learned to mediate disputes 

involving claims filed by the parents of students with disabilities.  These claims arose under the federal law known 

as the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act of 1991. 

 

Ms. Unger also assisted in our training and mentoring of new mediators and took great joy in helping others learn 

these life and professionally enhancing skills.   

 

Any one seeking Ms. Unger’s mediation services would be well-served in having such an experienced, caring 

individual who brings a wealth of experience personally and professionally to the task.  I only wish she would 

move back to Atlanta so that she could once again provide her special talents to the Justice Center’s ever growing 

training classes and mediation case load. 

 

If further information is sought regarding Ms. Unger’s work here at the Justice Center of Atlanta, please feel free 

to contact me at 404-523-8236 x 204 or by email: edith@justicecenter.org. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Edith B. Primm, Esq. 

Executive Director 

Justice Center of Atlanta, Inc. 


